 Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors
Minutes for May 10, 2023
 

Welcome and Roll Call: Mr. Tyrell Sampson called the meeting to order at 3:04 p.m. 

Committee Members Present: Chair Mr. Keith Haley, Vice Chair Mr. Rich Braccia, Mr. Frank Roberts, Mr. Angel Torres, Mr. Amos Fatorma, Mr. Karan Punjabi, Ms. Brandy Altergott

Committee Members Absent: Mr. David Pelaggi,  Ms. Sovey Ramirez, 

Agency Staff Present: Mr. Tyrell Sampson, Director Carol Jenkins, Ms. Tracy Morin, Ms. Rayah Martin

Others Present: 

Pilot Vending Route Partnership Opportunity

Chair Keith Haley stated that the pilot program information had been sent to everyone on the committee and asked if there were any questions, concerns, or comments to be made before the vote.

Ms. Brandy Altergott asked if the program would still go on if fewer than ten people were signed up for it.

Mr. Tyrell Sampson explained that the agency has $200,000 in unassigned funds to use for the trial. It would be divided among however many people they have to a maximum of $35,000 per individual.

Mr. Frank Roberts asked for clarification on the “Parks and Schools” language in the plan.

Mr. Sampson answered that BEP shares earnings in some vending locations such as certain parks and schools, so any money made in these locations would have to be shared. He added that there is a requirement of 20 machines per route, and seniority remains a factor in setting up the routes.

Chair Haley asked how long a vendor would have to choose their route before it could be passed on to someone else.

Mr. Sampson stated that vendors should take a week or two to find routes and make a trial run to make sure the machines are accessible to the vendor and the routes are doable. He asked that each person consider the timing, transportation, any security clearance needed, etc. and come back with a realistic option. The goal is to have the program started by July 1, 2023, and to establish it as a long-standing opportunity

Chair Haley added that he knows of machines in his own town that he cannot get to, due to transportation, and this is why he thinks there should be some time allowed for people to figure out their routes and consider their needs.

Mr. Sampson agreed and added that people need to be proactive in making these choices. He thinks two weeks is a reasonable amount of time.

Ms. Tracy Morin stated that there are locations that require clearance, such as prisons and airport. Someone may not be able to get to the machine until they have the needed clearance. She said that if needed and if her schedule allows, she would be happy to escort vendors to these machines.

Vice Chair Rich Braccia advised people to not only look at the dollar amount of the individual machines but consider all the factors.

Mr. Sampson stated there is an allowance of $20,000. He is looking to gauge realistic interest in the routes. He wants to have this running starting July 1, because it aligns with the state contracts.

Mr. Roberts asked if they could receive a spreadsheet showing the annual earnings of the machines. He explained that some are more active seasonally, so the numbers from one month might not tell the whole story.

Mr. Sampson answered that earnings are important but wants people to really consider the locations. He can get the report from Pepsi to share but advised that it might be difficult to figure out the specifics. He encouraged vendors to reach out to their field reps for assistance.

Mr. Braccia made a motion to vote on the proposal.
Mr. Angel Torres seconded the motion
The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Sampson said he thinks this is one of the biggest things the state has done in the history of Randolph-Sheppard. It’s a historical opportunity, one that is sustainable, and the committee should be proud of being part of this.

Chair Haley said that if there are any questions between now and the quarterly meeting in June, to let him or Mr. Braccia know, or reach out to field reps if you’re interested in the program.

Mr. Sampson stated that they would be sending official notification via email to people on the transfer/promotion list.

Chair Haley recommended that people get on that list each year so that they don’t miss out on opportunities like this one.

Mr. Roberts made a motion to adjourn.

Mr. Braccia seconded the motion.

Meeting adjourned at 3:32 p.m.

